
Philippines, the only way that courses 

can be conducted is online because in-

person classes are not allowed to meet.   

     So APTS is continuing as before, 

except by “remote control.”   Our 

faculty, who are sent from 10 

Assemblies of God General Councils,  

are teaching our students who are 

from around 30 different countries.  

Please pray for God’s continued 

blessing. 

     COVID-19 has forever changed the 

way biblical education is delivered in 

our world, and that includes our 

school, Asia Pacific Theological 

Seminary (APTS) in Baguio City, 

Philippines.  Many schools have had to 

adapt to the new situation caused by 

this vicious virus.  But, as the Apostle 

Paul says, “The word of God is not 

bound” (2 Tim. 2:9).  For years APTS 

had been talking about and attempting 

to offer degrees online, but it never 

worked out.  But Covid left us no 

choice.   

     We had returned to the USA for a 

short itineration and were planning to 

be back in the Philippines by June 

2020.  But the  Philippines closed 

down with a strict quarantine in March 

2020 and has remained closed.  Our 

only alternative was to offer courses 

online.  Even for our faculty in the 
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A special thank-

you to all of you 

who faithfully 

support our 

ministry!   

“And my God will 

meet all your 

needs according to 

the riches of his 

glory in Christ 

Jesus.” (Phil. 4:19) 

Galen Appointed as APTS Extension Director 
     For 10 years (2001-2011) Galen served as the APTS Extension Director, coordinating onsite classes in several countries.  Now after 

10 years, he as been asked to serve in that capacity again.  APTS has extensions in Fiji, New Zealand, Samoa, American Samoa, Mongo-

lia, and other locations.  Through it students can earn their Master of Arts in Ministry degrees taught in-person without ever leaving 

their home country. 

Galen’s First Trimester Classes 
     This trimester Galen is teaching two sections of New Testament Introduction.  Here are pictures of his two sections.  Galen has 

24  students this trimester who are located in 12 countries:  Papua New Guinea, Indonesia, Myanmar, Pakistan, Thailand, Philip-

pines, USA, New Zealand, Japan, Vietnam, Bhutan, and Fiji.  These students will impact their countries for God.  Please pray for 

their anointing and divine protection. 


